

Minutes of the Classical Association of Florida




     Friday, April 16, 2010

 Ramada Orlando Celebration Resort and Convention Center
President Geoffrey Revard called the meeting to order at 5:35 P.M.  There were forty members present.  A partial list (not all signed the sheet) of names of those in attendance can be found as an attachment to the minutes.  Geoff welcomed all and directed us to read over the treasurer’s report, the minutes of the October meeting, and the agenda.
The minutes were accepted .  Geoff suggested that we go “greener” with more and more business conducted via e-mail and the internet.
As part of the president’s report, Geoff encouraged members to attend the American Classical League Institute  at Wake Forest University, June 26-28, 2010.  
He also presented some information about the state of the Florida Foreign Language Association.  Not only was there a small turnout and a loss in 2009, it appears that the former financial director did not file taxes for several years resulting in approximately a $10,000 loss. Finding the problem took a while to find but when the treasury “ran out of padding,” it became apparent that FFLA was $20,000 to $30, 000 in the red.  Geoff felt responsible and suggested that each board member contribute $1000 to cover the deficit in the treasury, but that was met with silence and rejection.  In the end the board made a deal with the World Golf Resort to return to St. Augustine two more times in the next five years in exchange for a cancelled debt.  The FFLA is now putting its house in order.  Geoff encourages us to attend the fall meeting.  Aurelia Ogles added how important it is that we maintain our relationship with FFLA in a time when there are forces wanting to remove Latin as a foreign language.  The next gathering will be at the Clearwater Beach Hilton on October 14-16, 2010.  Rooms will cost approximately $130 per night.  Proposals for papers are due on June 15.  Geoff encouraged participation.  We were lacking in Latin sessions in 2009.  The forms for proposals may be found on FFLA.org.  Geoff asked for suggestions for the Latin basket.  Sue Shelton suggested a collection from the membership to provide funds to fill it.
Geoff delivered a paper at CANE, He said it was a great group of about six hundred participants.  The meeting was held in a high school.
Adam Mize, Vice President, reported that everything was going relatively smoothly at forum.  The food was better, and registration went smoothly.
Karen Rieffel gave the Treasurer’s report.   There are 113 members, 98 active, 13 of whom are new.  Thanks to Geoff’s thriftiness, there have been few expenditures, and the balance  stands at $5963.63.
State Chair Marie Girardeau announced her immediately resignation for health reasons.  She passed out the Teacher of the Year ballots and asked that they be returned today if possible.  She reminded everyone of the NJCL convention July 27- August 1 in Fargo, North Dakota.  She asked who was planning to go, and 6 or 7 members raised their hands. There will be no bus.  All will need to make their own arrangements. She also encouraged those who have never attended to apply for the “first-time” scholarship.  Finally, Marie announced the retirement of Bill Seaman.
Alan Blessing announced that Judith Hahn will be travelling to Etruria and will report on her trip at the fall meeting.  The next scholarship deadline is September 20 to be awrded in the amount of $3000 in the fall.
Linda Mishkin announced that the student scholarship winner would be announced at the closing assembly in the morning.

There was no report from the nominating committee.

From the Forum Planning Committee, Alan Blessing reported that there were no incidents as yet at forum.  He asked members to pay attention to Bldgs 38 and 39 tonight in hopes that there would be no incidents as last year (visitation).  Dinner would be a Mexican buffet.

Under old business voting took place.   Geoff announced that had appointed Ken Andino to complete Marie Girardeau’s term as State Chair and he further suggested that the membership vote to retain Ken in the position for the next term.  Leslie Perkins concurred.  Ken was elected by acclamation. Susan McDonald was elected President by acclamation.  Phil Dillinger was elected Secretary by acclamation.  Sue Shelton will be working with Karen Rieffel and the transition to Treasurer will take place within the year.
Geoff  recommended a constitutional change about when the presidential election is held.  He suggested the fall meeting so that the new president could take office at the same time as FFLA officers.  Alan Blessing reminded the membership that our fall meeting is supposed to be the business meeting. Aurelia Ogles suggested mail-in voting as many members do not attend FFLA.  Leslie Perkins suggested that we look into using Skype or something similar. It would be necessary to check the constitutionality of such a procedure.  In considering the cost, Karen Rieffel reminded the group that $2000 were encumbered for Judith Hahn’s scholarship.  Geoff reminded  the membership that proposals are made at one meeting and voted upon in the next.
Geoff also led a discussion of the 75th anniversary (founded April 13, 1935) celebration.  Alan Blessing explained that the 50th year history needed to be updated through the last twenty-five years. Leslie Perkins asked that Regina Kelley be reminded of her promise to do that.  Sue Shelton suggested that Regina, Marsha Stille, Joe Gilpin, and Nancy Allen be included in the planning.  Therese Richardson volunteered to make a video.  Alan agreed to chair the committee.
Under new business Geoff welcomed four new teachers. 
Marie Girardeau announced that she was taking photos for a directory on the website including our names and years of membership.
Bill Seaman’s retirement is immediate. The need will be passed on to the University of Florida through Generosa Jackson.
Susan McDonald congratulated Catherine Sturgill for being elected the new secretary of the American Classical League.  She also solicited comments about this year’s National Latin Exam.

David Jackson announced that he was forming a certamen committee  to organize activities.  David will now take on the position of academic chair (replacing Ken Andino) and Generosa Jackson will head certamen.
Marianna Clarke announced that she had books for sale at the rear of the room.

Valerie Oates of Merritt Island shared her delight to be at the meeting.

Leslie Perkins, noting his service of two terms and revision of the constitution,  led an ovation for Geoff .
Geoff thanked Marie Girardeau for her myriad contributions to CAF.

David Jackson moved adjourn the meeting. Motion was seconded.  The meeting was adjourned at 6:33 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Susan McDonald, CAF Secretary
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